
Nenagh Guardian	 21x2 73mm GF

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO MAKE 
BYE-LAWS FOR THE REGULATION 
OF THE USE OF AMENITY AREAS 

WITHIN THE ADMINSTRATIVE AREA 
OF NENAGH MUNICIPAL DISTRICT

Tipperary County Council (Nenagh Municipal District) 
proposes to make byelaws under the powers conferred 
on it by the following legislation:

•	 Part 19 of the Local Government Act 2001  
(as amended)

•	 The Local Government Act 2001 (Bye-Laws) 
Regulations 2006

•	 The Control of Dogs Act 1986

•	 The Casual Trading Act 1995

•	 The Control of Horses Act 1996

•	 The Litter Pollution Act 1997

•	 The Road Traffic Act 1961 (as amended)

•	 The Waste Management Act 1996

The proposed Bye-Laws shall be cited as the Tipperary 
County Council Nenagh Municipal District Amenity Area 
Bye-Laws 2023.

The purpose of the proposed bye-laws is, in the 
interest of the common good, to regulate the use 
of Amenity Areas within the administrative area of 
Nenagh Municipal District. The Amenity Areas to 
which the proposed bye-laws will apply are listed in 
the First Schedule to the Bye-Laws and defined in 
the accompanying maps. These Bye-Laws will replace 
the Tipperary County Council Nenagh Municipal 
District Amenity Area Bye-Laws 2019 and will include 
a prohibition on the consumption of intoxicating 
substances in part of the Ballina Amenity Area.

The Draft Bye-Laws make provision for the imposition 
of fixed payments in accordance with Section 206 of the 
Local Government Act 2001 in respect of contravention 
of the bye-laws.

The Draft Bye-Laws and accompanying maps are 
available for inspection between the hours of 9.30 a.m.  
and 4.30 p.m. Monday to Friday, at the offices of 
Nenagh Municipal District, Civic Offices, Limerick Rd., 
Nenagh from Monday 30th January 2023 to Wednesday 
1st March 2023.

The Draft Bye-Laws are also available for inspection on 
the Council’s website: www.tipperarycoco.ie.

The Draft Bye-Laws may be inspected free of charge or 
copies may be purchased during the inspection period 
for a nominal fee of €3.00 at the offices of Nenagh 
Municipal District.

Tipperary County Council (Nenagh Municipal District) 
will accept and consider any submissions or observations, 
made in writing, regarding the said Bye-Laws, received 
on or before 4.30 pm on Wednesday 8th March 2023.

Signed: 	�Rosemary Joyce, District Administrator. 
	 25th January 2023.


